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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

JUNE 24, 2019
Supervisor Randy Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. He then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Abel, Trustee Nemsky, Trustee Morris, and Trustee Vincent.  A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Morris, to dispense with the reading of the Budget Hearing Minutes of June 10, 2019 since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel then made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes of Regular Meeting June 10, 2019 since each trustee had a copy, second by Trustee Vincent.  A roll call vote was taken, all voted aye; the motion carried. 
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Edwards said he had a letter from the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and it will be placed on file.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Vincent, then made a motion second by Trustee Morris to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated June 24, 2019. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Trustee Nemsky read the Health Report.  Trustee Nemsky made a motion to approve the report as read, second by Trustee Abel.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Trustee Abel asked if any progress has been made with Granite City regarding the drain issue on Morrison Road.  Supervisor Presswood stated that a letter had not yet been drafted.  He also stated there is another issue with water draining from a Granite City 
address on Clinton Drive into the township Shirlene Holding Pond.  Supervisor Presswood and Attorney Donohoo will consider addressing both issues with Granite City.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Kevin Pepen with C.J. Schlosser &Company, L.L.C. reviewed audit findings for fiscal year ending February 28, 2019.  Township is in a good financial position.
Trustee Vincent questioned capitol outlay dollar amounts this year versus last year.  Kevin answered.

TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
None.

PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Marilyn Krause followed up on grass/weeds obstructions at Pine and Hemlock and Pine & Holly.  Supervisor Presswood stated the road district personnel are shorthanded and extremely busy.  He is working on using other Personnel to handle some of the high grass issues.
Inspector Matt Blaylock stated that he had sent a demolition request to the County (Wayne Brendel) about a year ago.  He will follow up.  

Supervisor Presswood stated the mosquito truck has been repaired and is back on the street spraying.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky to adjourn the meeting until July 8, 2019 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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